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I HAVE ONLY YESTERDAY RETURNED FROM AN OVERSEAS TRIP BUT FEEL IT IS 

IMPORTANT TO MAKE A SUBMISSION TO STRESS THAT THE BONDI PAVILION IS AN 

ICONIC HERITAGE BUILDING THAT SHOULD BE PRESERVED AND ITS PURPOSE TO 

PROVIDE COMMUNITY SERVICES TO THE LOCAL POPULATION MUST BE MAINTAINED. 

THE MAIN FOCUS OF PROVIDING A FACILITY THAT ALLOWS PEOPLE OF ALL AGES TO 

ENGAGE IN ACTIVITIES OR FOLLOW INTERESTS MUST BE AT THE FOREFRONT AND 

COMMERCIAL INTEREST SHOULD NOT BE PERMITTED TO OVERRUN THE UPGRADE OF 

THE PAVILION. THE LOCAL COMMUNITY SHOULD BE GIVEN EVERY OPPORTUNITY TO 

ENGAGE IN THE PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT OF THE PAVILION IN A CO-OPERATIVE 

WAY WITHOUT UNTOWARD PRESSURE FROM WAVERLEY COUNCIL. 


